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PRESS RELEASE (as of MAY 10, 12:00 PM)

Mandaluyong City – On May 9, 2016, NAMFREL Chairman Dave Balangue and Alternate Chairperson Tammy Lipana joined COMELEC Commissioner Louie de Guia and Philippine Statistics Authority official Josie Perez at PICC in selecting the municipalities and precinct clusters to be included in the 2016 Elections Random Manual Audit.
The Random Manual Audit (RMA) is one of the safeguards of the automated election system (AES) under Republic Act 9369 (Automated Election System Law). Its main purpose is to validate the accuracy of the machine count, and by doing so ensure the integrity of the election process. This is a requirement under Section 29 of RA 9369, which states:

“Where the AES is used, there shall be a random manual audit in one precinct per congressional district randomly chosen by the Commission in each province and city. Any difference between the automated and manual count will result in the determination of root cause and initiate a manual count for those precincts affected by the computer or procedural error.”

COMELEC has amended general instructions on the conduct of the RMA in 2016. In this election, the RMA will be conducted in 715 clustered precincts throughout the country, as opposed to the previous practice of one RMA per legislative district. The RMAs will be conducted in 238 legislative districts, with more audits assigned to districts with a larger voting population.

As of 7:00AM on May 10, 2016, NAMFREL has deployed representatives from its chapters to the 715 assigned municipalities to conduct the RMA. NAMFREL hopes, by mobilizing its nationwide network, to contribute to building public confidence in the results of this election.

